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With the recent resignations of Director Grodewald and Director Leonard, we have two open seats on the 
Board of Directors. If you are interested in serving your community and being involved with the operation of 
your water system, please contact Dawnette in the District Office during business hours at (661) 822-1923 or 
secretary@qvwd.org 

NEXT BOARD MEETING 4/30/22 
Monthly board meetings are held the last Saturday of each month at 8:30 AM at the District Office. Our next 

meeting will be on July 30, 2022. We highly encourage all of our water users and any one else interested to at-

tend board meetings and learn the processes involved in operating your water district.  

DROUGHT UPDATE 
While we recently received some much needed moisture, much more will be necessary to reverse the current 

drought. The District is continuing to operate under Stage 2 water restrictions and our water system continues 

to supply our needs but our well water levels continue to diminish and is very close to dropping to the level of 

our pump so your conservation efforts are vital (and very much appreciated)! 

BOARD OPENING 

PART TIME HELP WANTED 
With the upcoming retirement of General Manager Hardenbrook, the District is recruiting for a part-time or 

full-time service worker to assist Assistant General Manager Villafana with maintenance and repair activities. 

If you, or someone you know may be interested, please contact Dawnette in the District Office during busi-

ness hours at (661) 822-1923 or secretary@qvwd.org 

ARSENIC REMEDIATION PROJECT UPDATE 

Another  milestone has been reached with the recent approval from WaterBoards to allow the use of the new 

Montclaire-West Well! While this well produces water from the same fracture zone as the Montclaire-East 

well,  and doesn’t supply additional water, it does provide  source redundancy and will allow us to finally take 

the East well out of service long enough to inspect and re-habilitate the existing well. Once the existing well 

has been cleaned and new pumping equipment installed, the arsenic remediation project will be coming to a 

close! It has been a long and sometimes difficult project but the improvements to our water quality and system 

dependability have been immense! 


